APC
Minutes
March 19, 2013
Voting Members:
Susan Thompson, Tejinder Neelon, Chet Kumar

Ex officio Members:
David Barsky, David McMartin, Gerardo Gonzalez
Absent: 

Pamela Bell, Israel Irizarry, Salah Moukhlis, Sarah Villarreal, Thomas Swanger

Guests:


Lourdes Shahamiri

I. Chair’s report 
a. Two new members have joined APC: Karina Miller, At-large Spring '13
Chet Kumar, CoBA, 2012-14
II. Other reports

a. Minutes of March 5th were reviewed, but there was no quorum to approve.

III. Old Business

a. Graduation requirement policy – Revised version corrects two problems. First, it makes sure the upper-division credit limit only applies to Bachelor of Arts degrees. Second, it removes extraneous section V.I., which repeats language from another policy. The language appearing on section V.I. shouldn’t be in this policy and could pose a problem if only one policy was changed.  At a later date, APC may want to revisit unit requirements for degrees in general but that is not part of this revision. The revised policy would supersede the old policy and remove the unit requirements for existing students in appropriate programs. It was recommended that we communicate the policy changes to Pam Bell, DARS Coordinator, Thomas Swanger, Registrar,, and college departments that are particularly impacted. 
ACTION: Sue will ask for an e-mail vote since there was not a quorum during this discussion.

b. Update  academic calendars – the newest version of the calendar resolves the Veteran’s Day question. When the holiday falls on Saturdays, classes will be canceled that day as well as the day it is officially observed. The new version also resolved where to put the ‘extra’ week in 2015. The week will fall at the end of summer term so that there will be two weeks between summer and fall semester in 2015. 
The calendar justification document revision provides more detail to address commonly asked questions. In particular, it clarifies David Barsky’s rationale for certain decisions since he will no longer be responsible for future calendars. The justification also explains how the pattern of days works each semester, why the summer session ‘floats’, and impact of new state-mandated requirements, such as SB970. The text calendars presented are in the same old format except that parenthetical information on when Saturday classes not held has been added.
ACTION: Sue will ask for an e-mail vote since there was not a quorum during this discussion.

c. Intersession policy – David Barsky had an opportunity to talk to Jackie Trischman, Senate Chair, in regards to the appropriate number of hours of work expected from students taking intersession classes. It was felt that 8 hours was OK, and that 12 hours was too much – is there a number in between that works for the different credit hour scenarios? Another issue raised was whether we should require a course be hybrid if it is longer than 5 hours/day? David relayed a comment from Jackie that perhaps there are some efficiencies of learning in a compressed learning schedule that can compensate somewhat if the course misses the total number of required hours by a small margin. 
David presented a new chart that showed how the number of hours of student work impacted the number of hours of class time for each of the calendar days reviewed. APC felt that as long as the total student effort did not substantially exceed 10 ½ hours, that course would be okay.  Sue posted a spreadsheet of intersession courses taken place over the last three years.
ACTION: David will see how the new chart impacts the policy as now written and recommend any changes at our next meeting.

ACTION: Sue will correct the chart summarizing intersession course data.
IV.
 New Business

1. Referral concerning Student Course Load has been sent to EC.
V.
Discussion items
VI.
Information items

